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KEWANNA 
TOWN 

COUNCIL
The Kewanna town council

met in regular session 
Thursday, August 4, at the 
town hall. The meeting was 
called to order at 7 p.m. by
the president, Jeff Finke. 
Others present included 
Mark Smith and Dan Birge, 
council members; Jenny Kay, 
clerk-treasurer; Mike Moli­
tor, town superintendent; 
Larry Baldwin, assistant fire 
chief; Dennis Price, town 
marshal; Terry Lee of 
FEDCO; Doran Collins, the 
town’s representative to 
FEDCO; and local residents, 
Brian and Lisa Richie.
The minutes of the July 

regular meeting and special 
meeting were read and 
approved.
Terry Lee started the 

meeting with an outline of 
FEDCO’s organization, ad­
ministration, goals, funding 
and achievements. He also 
highlighted a couple areas 
that could be used as a tool 
for needs in addition to 
funding.
Dennis Price submitted his 

monthly report in addition to 
informing the council that 
Deputy Jon Sailors, Jr. has 
turned in a letter of 
resignation effective immed­
iately. The council agreed 
that Price should begin 
looking for applicants. His 
monthly report revealed five 
traffic warnings, one accident 
report, 67 calls answered, 
two vehicle checks and 1,385 
miles patrolled. Department 
members participated in a 
range day at the Sandbur 
Gun Ranch, Rochester, on 
July 14.
Larry Baldwin gave the 

monthly fire report which 
noted three town responses, 
one fire and two medical, and 
nine township responses, 
four fire and five medical. 
The department also 
provided five mutual aids. 
Training was canceled due to 
the heat. The department 
planned to take part in 
upcoming drills, one at 
Fulton Fun Days and the 
other in Aubbeenaubbee 
Township. Tony Pesaresi 
attended a meeting on radios 
and the new 800 mega hertz. 
The town superintendent 
asked the fire department to 
burn the pile at the town 
dump when it had some 
spare time.
Superintendent Mike Moli­

tor had a few questions after 
submitting his report. Dan 
Birge was questioned as to 
when the town’s red pickup 
would be in driving 
condition. He noted he 
planned to work on it over

the weekend. The town has 
had some interest in its 
bucket truck. The council 
asked the clerk to contact the 
town attorney to find out the 
procedure for selling the 
truck. Jeff Finke offered his 
key to the control building at 
the wastewater treatment 
plant to allow the summer 
mowing help access to water 
and facilities. Molitor
commented positively on the 
work ethic and efforts put 
forth by his new assistant. He 
seems to be catching on very 
quickly and all are pleased.
The superintendent report­

ed that a storm hit the 
sewage treatment plant 
shutting everything down. 
REMC was called in to 
restore power. A water leak 
in the line servicing the fire 
station was repaired. The 
town’s water system was 
flushed. The county highway 
department graded the lane 
at the sewage treatment plant 
and cut back the edge of the 
road from Hastings Street 
Tamarack Road. This will be 
beneficial when it comes 
time to plow snow. Several 
streets in town were cold 
patched prior to chip and 
sealing. Repairs were made 
to a meter pit at Smith and 
Oak Streets. The super­
intendent instructed his new 
assistant concerning the 
weekly checks on the 
blowers at the sewage 
treatment plant. A blower 
had to be shut down because 
the belts were bad. New 
belts were ordered and 
installed. Repairs were made 
to a pump motor on the 
irrigator. Peerless will make 
repairs to an old motor so the 
department will have a good 
spare. Lightning hit a pole at 
the No. 1 lift station blowing 
fuses and resistors. The 
generator was used to 
operate the lift station until 
repairs could be made. The 
new assistant has been 
learning names and 
locations, operating the big 
and little tractor, weed 
eating, trimming trees, 
taking samples to the lab and 
performing well house 
checks. The water works 
pumped a total of 1,677,500 
gallons of water during July.
Brian and Lisa Richie asked 

the council’s permission to 
bring mobile homes onto 
their property while they are 
dismantling them. The 
council approved as long as 
the dismantling is done in a 
timely fashion.
A payment on the library 

construction contract from 
Leo Brown was approved for 
payment.
The 2012 salary resolution 

was adopted giving full time 
employees a 3 % raise (with 
the exception of the newly 
hired assistant super­
intendent). The clerk-

The Fulton County Com­
missioners will meet at 6 p.m. 
Monday, August 15, in the 
commissioners/council room of 
the Fulton County Office 
Building in Rochester. The 
agenda will include various 
reports, awarding of a bid on the 
closure project at the old county 
landfill and an improvement 
project on the Sears Leininger 
drain; public hearing on a 
condemnation of property; 
additional appropriations; 
transfers; and old and new 
business.

Fulton Country Republicans will 
meet for their Lincoln Day 
dinner celebration at 7 p.m. 
Saturday, September 10, at the 
Akron Community Center. The 
guest speaker will be Senator 
Richard Lugar. Tickets are $2S 
each and are available from 
precinct and vice precinct 
committee persons. You can also 
caB 574-223-4645 or 574-893- 
4234 for tickets.

Free digital fingerprinting for 
children is being offered from 10 
a.m. to 1 p.m. Saturday, August 
13, at the Goodwin Store in 
Rochester. The fingerprints win 
be recorded on a card with their 
photo. Each child receives a free 
stuffed animal and a coupon for a 
Wendy's frosty while supplies 
last.

The Logansport Farmers 
Market will be open through 
October at the comer of Fourth 
and East Market Streets. Hours 
are 8 a.m. to 1 p.m. Saturdays 
and 3 to 6 p.m. Tuesdays and 
Thursdays. The market offers 
locally grown produce.

treasurer’s salary will 
increase $680 in 2012 and the 
town superintendent’s will 
increase $1,155. The hourly 
rates for the marshal and 
deputies will increase by 
$.15. The wage for part time 
clerical help will remain at $8 
per hour. Compensation for 
the council will remain the 
same.
Fecal testing costs were 

discussed. The council would 
like to have the 
superintendent and his 
assistant become certified to 
do the testing on site in the 
future.
The council approved the 

purchase of a leaf blower for 
street use.
The clerk reported on 

attending the annual budget 
workshop at the county 
building in Rochester and a 
trip to the BMV to get 
information on titling the 
vactor truck. Five gallons of 
gas was provided for these 
trips.
Claims against the town, 

water and sewage works 
were okayed for payment.

Manchester College has 
broken ground on a $20 million 
pharmacy school in Fort Wayne. 
Completion is scheduled for 
next summer and classes will 
start in August. The facility was 
made possible by a grant from 
the Lilly Endowment. According 
to Gov. Mitch Daniels, the facility 
will help meet the rising demand 
for pharmacists.

Holiday World & Splashin’ 
Safari at Santa Claus, Indiana has 
announced plans to build a $9 
million ride called Mammoth. 
The three-acre ride will feature a 
five-story drop and is the most 
expensive in the park’s history. 
The park drew a record 1.8 
million visitors last year.

Rochester resident and Akron
Area Arts League member Pat 
Thompson is the featured artist 
this month at the Fulton County 
Public Library in Rochester. Pat 
paints a variety of subjects and 
works in acrylic paints. Her 
display can be seen now 
through August 16. The pieces 
are for sale and contact 
information is available on the 
display.

The 6th annual Taste of Cass 
County will be held Saturday, 
August 13, at the Little Turtle 
Waterway Plaza in Logansport. 
The event will feature food, 
fireworks, music, etc. and will

Storm damage - The down the middle from top to 
lightning and thunder storm bottom. Furnishings and 
that came through Kewanna carpet in the house were 
around noon Sunday sent the damaged by the heavy 
top of a towering pine tree rainfall, but the only damage 
through the roof at the to appliances/electronics 
Virginia Agnew residence, appeared to be to the 
The lightning also telephone.
split/stripped the 80-foot tree +++

start at 5:30 p.m.

The 16th annual Art on the 
Avenue art festival will be held 
from 11 a.m. to 5 p jn. 
September 17 at the Little Turtle 
Waterway in Logansport. Over 
35 artists and 20 food vendors 
will be offering their wares.

Caston's fall sports athletes will 
greet fans from 5 to 8 p.m. 
Saturday, August 13, at the Old 
Mill Pizzeria and General Store. 
Customers can order an all-you- 
can-eat meal of hamburgers, hot 
dogs, baked beans and slaw for 
$8 for adults and $6 for children 
between the ages of 6-10. There 
is no charge for those under five 
years of age. Proceeds will 
benefit Caston athletics.

A $1,000 grand prize is being 
offered to the last poet standing 
in a contest sponsored by the 
Celestial Arts Society. Poems of 
21 lines or fewer on any subject 
and in any style will be judged. 
Entries must be received by 
August 31 and may be submitted 
by mail to Free Poetry Contest. 
221 N. Cenual Ave. #228, 
Medford, Oregon 97501. Or, 
enter online at
www.freecontest.com.

Subscribe To
The OBSERVER

http://www.freecontest.com
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Fish fry at St. Ann’s
St. Ann’s Catholic Church, 

Kewanna, will serve its 47th 
annual all-you-can-eat fish and 
tenderloin fry Friday, August 19, 
from 4:00 to 7:30 p.m. Adult 
tickets are $8 and children ages 
5-13 are $5.
The fish will be prepared by 

Dan’s Fish Fry Service

Benefit breakfast for
We Care
The 7th annual Frank 

Martino/ Frank Perkins 
Memorial Breakfast will be 
held Saturday, September 10 
from 7 to 9:30 a.m. It will be 
held at Martino’s Italian Villa, 
1929 North Washington 
Street, Kokomo. The meal 
will include biscuits, gravy, 
hash browns, juice and 
coffee.

All proceeds go to the “We 
Care” organization which 
helps families in need. Over 
$6000 has been raised over 
the previous six years for the 
organization to distribute. 
Those who would like to 
donate, but will be unable to 
attend may send their 
donations to Angie Martino, 
1929 North Washington 
Street, Kokomo, IN, 46901.

James F. Talbott VFW Post 
No. 1121 

August Activities
Aug. 9 - VFW meeting, 7 p.m.
Aug. 17 - Ladies Auxiliary 

meeting, 7 p.m.
Aug. 23 - Men’s Auxiliary 

meeting, 6:30 p.m.
Aug. 28 - Open Sunday at noon

Larkin reunion at 
Culver
The 30th annual Larkin reunion 

(descendants of Tom and Marie 
Larkin) was held Sunday, August 
7, at the Culver Park Beach 
Lodge with 34 in attendance.
Those attending included Larry 

and Elaine (Larkin) Rans, 
Kewanna; Bob Rans and Donna 
Dugan and David and Barbi 
Rans, Culver; Ava Robertson, 
Ben, Erin, Reggie and Ryder 
Rans, Mishawaka; Diana Sollars 
and Tom Moore and Carol, 
Connor and Caydence Prophet, 
Monticello; Harold and Patricia 
(Larkin) Foust, Jeff, Susan and 
Kaitlin Foust, Rochester; John, 
Colleen and Mike Keller and 
Susan Crawford and Kent 
Bonnell, Winamac; Bill and 
Carolyn (Larkin) Earnest, Kris 
Franklin and Reiss Weaver, 
Logansport; Scott and Barb 
Wood, Marion; Phillip Wood and 
Adrienne Shendler, Muncie.
The 2012 reunion will be held 

Sunday, August S, at the same 
location.

FREE SHOTS 
FOR TOTS... 

(Infants & School-Age Also)

Building, 6873 N. State Road 25. 
To schedule an appointment, call 
1-800-733-2767. Persons who 
give blood between June 11 and 
Sept. 1 will be entered into a 
region-wide drawing to win free 
gasoline for one year ($3,000).

The Genealogy Section of the 
Fulton County Historical Society 
is hosting a “how to look up your 
genealogy” seminar at the 
Akron Library at 2 p.m. August 
16. Velma Bright, retired 
librarian, and other librarians 
will be on hand to show the 
many genealogical items 
available at the Akron Library.

Everyone who joins the 
nonprofit Arbor Day Foundation 
with a $10 donation during 
August will receive 10 white 
flowering dogwood trees 
through the Foundation’s Trees 
for America campaign. The trees 
will be shipped postpaid at the 
right time for planting. The 6- to 
12-inch trees are guaranteed to 
grow or they will be replaced 
free of charge. To receive the 
trees, send a $10 membership 
contribution to Ten Dogwoods,

The impact of decisions that are made today likely 
won’t be realized for years.

Spare your family from leaving them no choice but to make decisions. Enjoy the 
peace of mind preplanning gives, and know that your wishes will be honored.

The Observer
110 E. Main St., P.O. Box 307, Kewanna, IN 46939-0307 

MEMBER: Indiana Republican Editorial Association 
EDITOR & PUBLISHER :-: Karen Good

Published Weekly / Thursday
Postmaster: Send address changes to P.O. Box 307, 

Kewanna, IN 46939-0307
"Periodicals Postage Paid at Kewanna, IN 46939-0307" 

SUBSCRIPTION PRICE - (Payable in Advance)
$17.00 Per Year in IN / $18.00 Outside IN

$.40c Per Single Copy / Phone: (574) 653-2101 (USPS 401-840)

Pulaski  
County

Public Library
What Records are kept by the 

County Recorder and how may 
they be useful to you? Find out 
on Monday August 22nd at 5:00 
p.m. For more information, 
please call the library at 574- 
946-3432.
The Art and Culture of Korea: 

Mr. Duane Johansen will give a 
multi-media presentation on the 
music, art, poetry, and folklore 
of Korea on Monday August 29th 
at 5:30 p.m. This presentation is 
supported by the Korea 
Academy for Educators. For 
more information, please call the 
library at 574-946-3432.

Artists sought for 
Holiday Art Tour
The Fulton County Holiday Art 

Tour (HAT) is seeking fine artists 
from around the area to 
participate in the HAT show/sale 
to be held December 3 and 4. 
Artists will be set-up in five 
different buildings in Rochester 
or Akron. Artists from Fulton 
County and the seven counties 
that border Fulton County are 
welcome to enter this juried 
show/sale. Interested artists 
must submit three or four photos 
representing the type of work 
they plan to show. A refundable 
$35 jury fee must be mailed with 
the photos by September 1. For 
more information and the entry 
form log on to 
www.holidayarttour.com. For 
more information email 
holidayarttour@rtcol.com or 
telephone Pat Thompson at 574- 
223-6816 or Gail Karas at 574- 
835-2992.

^ B&B^
Business and Casual 

Attire For Men

814 Main Street 
Rochester, IN 46975 

(574)223-2916

304 S. Chicago St. 
Royal Center 
574-643-2265

122 E. Main St. 
Kewanna 

574-653-2265

119 E. Market St. 
Logansport 

574-753-6282 
maroccofc. com

Phone: 
(574) 

223-5152

DRY CLEANING
Lake Manitou T-Shirts, 
Shorts, Knit Shirts and 

Jeans...

Carpet/Linoleum 
Laminate Flooring 

Ceramics 
Ph: (574) 653-2202

RON HAMMAN 
ALL WORK GUARANTEED... 

P.O. Box 124 / Kewanna. IN 46939

COMMERCIAL / RESIDENTIAL 
“Since 1986”

If You're Particular, Call Us, 
“We Are Too!"

R-MAR, Inc.
P.O. Box 465, Kewanna, IN

PH.: (574) 653-2387

lOOP/o of all condition, related medical costs are covered. 
Inpatient services and respite care available locally.

1476 W. 18th St., Rochester, IN 46975 
(574) 224-4673 • (888) 737-4673 

www.hopehospicefc.com

Arbor Day Foundation, 100 
Arbor Ave., Nebraska City, NE 
68410 by August 31 or join 
online at arborday.org/august.

http://www.holidayarttour.com
mailto:holidayarttour@rtcol.com
http://www.hopehospicefc.com
arborday.org/august


PAGE THREE THURSDAY, Aug. 11th, 2011 The OBSERVER, Kewanna, IN 46939

WOODLAWN HOSPITAL
August 1
Admissions - George Morris, 

Rochester
Dismissals - Judith Zook, Argos; 

Quinton Thiry and Dakota 
Briney, Rochester
August 3
Dismissals - George Morris, 

Rochester
August 4
Births - Kevin and Rachel 

Bangel, Rochester, a daughter 
August 5
Admissions - Ronnie Hack- 

worth and Earlene Hackworth, 
Akron

Chief Nas-waw-kee 
historical marker 
funding needed
Historical groups and a local 

Eagle Scout candidate are 
toping the community will step 
up to honor a local Potawatomi 
Indian chief who left his mark not 
only on the Culver- Lake 
Maxinkuckee area, but in the 
state of Kansas as well.
Descendents of Chief Nas-waw- 

kee, whose village occupied 
and on the east shore of the 
ake, will be honored at the 
annual Trail of Courage festival 
Sept. 17-18. During 
correspondence with Michale 
Edwards of the Nas-waw-kee 
family, the idea of a historical 
marker for Chief Nas-waw-kee 
was conceived. Shirley Willard 
of the Potawatomi Trail of Death 
Association, a branch of the 
Fulton County Historical Society, 
began an effort to place a 
monument in the chiefs honor in 
the Culver area. The town park 
was chosen as a location of 
public visibility, and a boulder 
placed at the start of the "Indian 
rails" between the park and 
Culver Academies' campus. 
Willard has assisted with 
erecting historical markers on 
he Trail of Death for many 
years. See www.potawatomi-

tda.org. Over 80 historical 
markers have been erected with 
donations at no expense to 
taxpayers.
Wording on the plaque is 

expected to be as follows: 
"Prominent chief and speaker 
Nas-waw-kee (or Nees-waugh- 
gee) signed several treaties with 
the U.S. government. In 1836, he 
ceded his two sections of land 
just east of Lake Maxinkuckee 
and agreed to go west within two 
years. Spelling the chiefs name 
as Nas-waw-kay, the artist 
George Winter sketched him at 
the Lake Kee-wau-nay (now Lake 
Bruce) treaty council of July, 
1837, where he gave a heart­
rending speech on why the 
Indians did not want to leave. In 
August, Nas-waw-kee called the 
white people together at his 
village and gave a tearful 
farewell address, shaking 
everyone's hand. His band 
joined Chief Kee-wau-nay to be 
conducted by George Proffit to 
Kansas. The 47 Potawatomi 
journeyed from August 23 to 
October 23 without loss of life 
(unlike the 1838 Trail of Death, 
on which 42 died of 859 
Potawatomi on the trip). At Nas- 
waw-kee's urging, Father 
Christian Hoecken established 
St. Mary's Mission at Sugar 
Creek, Kansas, where the 
Potawatomi lived, 1838-1849: a 
historical marker there 
remembers the chief as 
Nesfwawke. The Mackety family, 
from the Nottawaseppi Huron 
Band of the Potawatomi, sire Nas- 
waw-kee's known descendants. 
Erected 2011."
Bryan McKinney, a senior at 

Winamac Community High 
School and member of Boy Scout 
Troop 229 there (several Culver 
families are also members of the 
Troop) took an interest in 
obtaining permission to place 
the monument in the park, 
located and had placed the 
stone in an approved spot, 
landscaped around it, and 
helped arrange for and will 
assist with the mounting of the 
plaque honoring the chief.

"I didn’t want an easy project to 
earn the rank of Eagle," says 
McKinney. "I was also excited 
about it because it was a

historical monument that could 
be there for the next 100 years. 
When I had just bridged over 
from Cub Scouts and joined the 
Boy Scout troop six years ago, I 
remembered another Eagle 
project where the Scout placed a 
Civil War monument at the 
Courthouse Square in Winamac, 
and I was always impressed with 
that project. So a historical 
monument honoring the Native 
Americans that lived in this area 
over 170 years ago seemed a 
very worthwhile project."
With the approval of the 

Antiquarian and Historical 
Society of Culver, donations are 
being sought to offset the $750 
cost of the plaque itself, the last 
step in the monument process. 
Because the plaque needs to be 
ordered by Aug. 22 in order to 
be done in time, donations need 
to be sent as soon as possible.
Donations can be sent to the 

Potawatomi Trail of Death Assn., 
Fulton Co. Hist. Soc., 37 E 375 N, 
Rochester IN 46975. The FCHS is 
a 501-C3, non-profit organization

Kewanna/Union Twp.l 
| Library News... |

Recycling Dates

Thursday, Aug. 1 1
Thursday, Aug. 25

Caston Athletic Schedule
Friday, August 12 - varsity 

football scrimmage with Culver 
at Caston, 7 p.m.
Monday, August 15 - girls 

varsity golf with Rochester and 
Southwood at Caston, 4:30 p.m.
Tuesday, August 16 - boys 

varsity soccer with Peru at 
Caston, 5:30 p.m.; JV/varsity 
volleyball at Carroll, 6 p.m.

Wednesday, August 17 - first 
day of school
Thursday, August 18 - girls 

varsity golf with Carroll at 
Caston, 4:30 p.m.; boys varsity 
soccer with John Glenn at 
Caston, 5:30 p.m.; JV/varsity 
volleyball with Culver at Caston, 
5:30 p.m.; co-ed JH soccer with 
John Glenn at Caston, 7:15 p.m.

Kewanna Town Council 
meets the first Thursday 

of the month at the 
Town Hall, 7 p.m.

(The Town of Kewanna is an Equal 
Opportunity Employer)

NOTICE... 
OBSERVER 

OFFICE 
HOURS

8 am - 11:30 am 
12:30 pm - 4 pm 

Mon., Tues., Wed.

Thursday & Friday 
By Chance or 

Appointment... 
CLOSED 

Sat. & Sun.

Our people make a difference

EVERY DAY

Judy Evans
574-224-6988
410 Main Street, Rochester, IN 46975

evansagencyllc@gmail.com

Starting this Thursday, 
August 11, the Kewanna- 
Union Township Public 
Library will observe 
evenings hours on Thursdays 
until 8 p.m. Upcoming events 
at the library include:
August 20 - Game Day, 

noon to 2 p.m.
August 27 - Story Time, 

noon to 2 p.m.
August 27 - Game Day, 

noon to 3 p.m.
August 29 - Board meeting, 

6 p.m.
Charles Rude 

Interim Director
Phone: 574-653-2011 

FAX: 574-653-2130

tda.org
mailto:evansagencyllc@gmail.com


and Mrs. Maude Murray of Grass 
Creek. The Elberts are 
graduates of Purdue University 
and will reside in Mansfield, 
Ohio.

Kewanna, IN 46939 \ Hospital August 14 after a 
lingering illness of 1 1/2 years. A 
retired farmer, survivors include 
his wife, Amy Pearl Fansler 
Crabb; a son, Alvah, Jr.; and two 
daughters, Mrs. Ersa Sommers 
and Mrs. Opal Garner, Kewanna.

Robert Hoff has enrolled at 
Purdue University in the 
engineering school.

SIXTY YEARS AGO 
August 15, 1951 

At the recent Fulton Republican 
caucus, the following candidates 
were nominated to run for town 
trustee: Joe Parman, Ward 1; 
Carl Emery, Ward 2; and 
Emerson Felder, Ward 3. The 
clerk-treasurer’s slot has not 
been filled. The Democrats also 
held their town caucus recently 
and nominated Ernest Becker, 
Ward 1; Vern Zartman, Ward 2; 
Glen McGrew, Ward 3; and 
Ralph Ditmire, clerk-treasurer.

final differences. Vachael 
Walters will be a delegate to the 
conference representing the 
Olive Branch and Prairie Grove 
churches. Thurman Huffman will 
represent the Victor Chapel- 
Grass Creek circuit.

The pupils of the rural area will 
travel to Kewanna schools in fine 
style this year. They will be 
accommodated by five buses, 
one of which is new this year, 
another new last year and three 
which have been reconditioned. 
The new bus was purchased 
from Guy Urbin and will be 
driven by Henry Montz. 
Markley’s Motor Service 
reconditioned one bus and the 
other two were done by Urbin 
Auto. The reconditioning 
included painting inside and out 
and new seats.

A picnic dinner was held at the 
Culver Park Sunday, August 12, 
honoring Mabel Blausser’s 
birthday. Helping her celebrate 
were Bertha Rouch, Mr. and Mrs. 
Otto Rouch, Mr. and Mrs. 
Warren Graffis, and Mr. and 
Mrs. Arrett Rouch of Royal 
Center, Mr. and Mrs. John 
Kestle, Mr. and Mrs. Tom Graffis 
and Mr. and Mrs. Roy Blausser.
Daniel Vanata, five-year-old 

son of Mr. and Mrs. Donald 
Vanata, Rt. 2, Kewanna, is having 
the worst kind of luck with his 
right arm. He fell June 1 and 
broke it above the wrist. 
Saturday he fell out of a tree at 
his home and broke it badly at 
the elbow.

Funeral services were held 
Wednesday afternoon at the 
Reynolds Funeral Home, Hamlet, 
for Mrs. Dora Helen Strader, 63, 
who died after a 4 1/2 month 
illness. Mr. and Mrs. Strader and 
family are former residents of 
Kewanna. Mr. Strader was an 
employee of the McConnell 
Lumber Company for many

Joseph Paul Crill, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Paul Crill, Leiters Ford, 
has enlisted in the Army.

The Evangelical and United 
Brethren churches are to hold 
their final uniting conference 
starting Tuesday, August 21, at 
Oakwood Park, Syracuse. These 
two churches have been 
working toward unification for 
the past few years and at this 
meeting they will settle their

Blanche Marie Bell entertained 
at a lawn party Sunday 
afternoon. Games of croquet and 
volleyball were enjoyed. 
Present were Alice Felder, Mary 
Ann Bauman, Ruthie Cannon, 
Calvin Pratt, Jerry Sisinger, 
Carroll Felder and Audley Mills.

FIFTY-FIVE YEARS AGO 
August 16, 1956

Rev. D. H. Pellett was named 
pastor of the Grass Creek EUB 
Church during a conference 
held last week at Oakwood Park. 
He will succeed Rev. L. K. 
McKinley who will go to Rev. 
Pellett’s former charge, Pleasant 
Chapel Zion at Roanoke.

Phyllis Ann Murray and Charles 
Elbert were united in marriage 
August 11 in the Bethel 
Methodist Church, Indianapolis. 
She is the daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Cloyde Murray, 
Indianapolis, and the grand­
daughter of Mrs. Sadie Waddups

MAINTENANCE 
DOCTOR 

(574)653-9904

General Handyman Work 
Drywall Hanging & Repair 

Plumbing Repairs 
“Ho Job Too Small" 

Fast, Courteous Service

WINDOWS
574-595-7262

John Scheetz, owner of Round 
Lake west of Grass Creek, had 
all the fish in the lake killed in 
order to get rid of “rough” fish 
such as carp. The operation was 
carried out Tuesday morning 
under the direction of the Fulton 
County Conservation Officer, 
Raymond Reeker.

Doris Kreamer of Kewanna has 
been admitted to Methodist 
Hospital in Indianapolis where 
she will undergo major surgery.

Carl, Allen, Eldon and Paul 
Grube entertained at a wiener 
roast and watermelon feast 
Sunday evening in their home 
for the Prairie Grove Youth 
Fellowship. There were about 40 
in attendance.

Explorer Scout Troop 51 left 
Sunday for Wright-Patterson Air 
Base in Dayton, Ohio. They have 
a full schedule until 4:30 
Tuesday. Making the trip are Jim 
Cohagen, Don Ingram, Jerry 
Hiland, Victor Montz, Dick 
McPherson, Junior Baldwin and 
Richard Cox.

Betty Newgent, 11-year-old 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Manford Newgent, placed fifth 
Saturday in a twirling contest at 
Evergreen Park in Chicago. 
Sunday she received the third 
place trophy in her age group at 
Dundee, Illinois.

FIFTY YEARS AGO 
August 17, 1961 

Alvah Albert Crabb, Sr., 81, 
passed away at Woodlawn

Vinyl Replacement Windows 
Entry Doors & Storms Doors 
Free In-Home Estimates 
Vinyl Siding & Soffit 
Porch Enclosures

DON FRITZ
Star City

Cell: 574-225-3030

Word has been received of the 
death of Rev. James W. Neil, 
Crawfordsville. Rev. Neil served 
the Kewanna Methodist Church 
from 1937-1939.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
Hendrickson have returned 
home after visiting their son, Lt. 
Francis Hendrickson, and family 
in Selma, Alabama. While there, 
they attended a graduation 
exercise at Creig Air Force Base 
in which Francis received his 
wings as a pilot in the U.S. Air 
Force. After a 10-day furlough, 
Francis will be assigned to Stead 
Air Force Base, Reno, Nevada, 
where he will train to fly 
helicopters.

Mrs. Ethel Smith has sold her 
property on West Main Street to 
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Deckard, 
owners of the local IGA store. 
They will move there in the near 
future.

Jerry and Janet Rae Burkett 
were Sunday dinner guests of 
Mr. and Mrs. John Urbin, Jeanne, 
Jack, Jill and Joy. Janet Rae and 
Joy were celebrating birthdays.

FORTY-FIVE YEARS AGO 
August 11, 1966

Douglas Feltis of Leiters Ford 
underwent surgery on his face at 
Home Hospital, Lafayette, 
Monday for injuries suffered in a 
farm accident in which he lost 
his right arm. The facial injuries 
consisted of a complicated 
break of the cheek bone. X-rays 
also disclosed a fracture of the 
skull.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hubeny 
have sold their property in 
Kewanna to Mrs. Warren 
Gillespie who will move there 
soon. The Hubenys are building 
a new home on State Road 17 
north of Kewanna. Roy Whybrew 
has sold his property across 
from the Methodist Church to 
Mrs. Walter Wilson, a former 
resident, who will move there 
soon.

Donna Hauser, daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Omer Hauser, Rt. 6, 
Rochester, has graduated from 
St. Elizabeth Hospital School of 
Nursing in Lafayette. She is a 
1962 graduate of Caston High 
School.

The beautifully appointed home 
of Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Johnston, 
Rochester, was the scene 
recently of a bridal shower 
honoring Miss Jeanne Urbin, 
Kewanna. Assisting Mrs. 
Johnston as hostess was her

“Looking Back”
Con’t. To Page Five

Mary Henning is spending this 
week at Crystal Lake where she 
is a counselor at the Baptist 
youth camp.

No matter if it is for a home computer or at the office, we can 
handle all of your Computer, Internet, and Networking needs. 
Reasonable rates on all software formats including, but not 
limited to: WINDOWS, MAC, and LINUX Systems.

Phone: 1-813-598-2487
E-mail: BCS.Computer.Serv@gmail.com

FAX (574) 223-8713

SMITH
SAWYER 
SMITH

124 E. 8th Street, Rochester, IN 46975
Ph.: (574) 223-2166

www.smithsawyerins.com

WANTED
Farm Scrap, Junk 
Cars and Trucks

Phone:
(574) 653-2578

DAVID WOODS 
6879 West, State Road 14

mailto:BCS.Computer.Serv@gmail.com
http://www.smithsawyerins.com
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“Looking Back”
Con't. From Page Four 

daughter, Mrs. James Hilancl, of 
South Whitley. Contests were 
conducted with prizes going to 
Mrs. Russell Walters and Mrs. 
Dean Kumler. Mrs. Everett 
Rentschler received the door 
prize.

A select Purdue University 
band in which Ronald Miller of 
Kewanna plays is getting credit 
for helping set new box office 
records at Radio City Music 
Hall’s current stage show, 
“Flying Colors”, in New York 
City.

Jeanne Anne Urbin, Kewanna, 
and Brian C. Markle, Springfield, 
Ohio, were united in marriage 
August 6 at the Methodist 
Church. The bride is the 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John 
Urbin, Kewanna, and the groom 
is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Volney 
Markle, Springfield, Ohio. Both 
are Second Lieutenants serving 
with the U.S. Army at Fort 
Carson, Colorado.

THIRTY YEARS AGO 
August 13, 1981 

Jeff Good, Kewanna, received 
the runner-up trophy in the 16- 
17 age group in the 1981 
Sentinel-Fulton County Junior 
Invitational golf tourney. The 
tourney was held last Saturday at 
the Rochester City Golf Course.

Mr. and Mrs. Marion Conley, 
Rochester, announce the 
engagement of their daughter, 
Lora Ann, to Malcolm Leroy 
Howdeshell, Jr., son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Malcolm Howdeshell Sr., 
Kewanna. Howdeshell is a 1981 
graduate of Kewanna High 
School and is employed by 
Woodlawn Hospital. He will 
enter the U.S. Army in August.

The 1936 graduates of Kewanna

WE CARE
MOWER LAWN CARE
Commercial & Residential

Mowing.
Specializing In: 

Landscaping, Small Ponds 
& Lawn Treatments

NORMAN RAY 
(765) 863-6537

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Rude, Mr. and 
Mrs. Wilbur Rude and Mr. and 
Mrs. Stephen Rude enjoyed 
dinner at Gropp's Wednesday 
evening in celebration of Mr.

HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING 
AUTHORIZED THERMO PRIDE DEALER SINCE 1956

Ernest L. Hiatt 
Owner

High School held a reunion at 
the Curv-Inn restaurant 
Saturday. Members of the class 
in attendance included Don 
Troutman, Simon Talbott, Ray 
Myers, Ed Miller, Rev. Sam 
Overmyer, Mary Alice (Robbins) 
Kitchel, Frances (Gillespie) 
McKee; Roxie (MacLain) Frye; 
Dorothy (Showley) Neff and 
Katherine (Crabill) Kough.

Mr. and Mrs. John M. Herrold, 
Grass Creek, are the parents of a 
son born August 3 at Memorial 
Hospital in Logansport. The 
baby weighed 9 pounds and 1 1/2 
ounce and has been named 
Justin Joseph. Maternal 
grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. 
Clarence Bechdol, Twelve Mile, 
and Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Herrold, 
Grass Creek, are the paternal 
grandparents.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hoff 
celebrated their 25,h wedding 
anniversary at an open house in 
the home of her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. William Osborne Sunday 
evening. The event was hosted 
by the couple’s daughters, Kim 
and Rhonda Hoff.

TWENTY YEARS AGO 
August 15, 1991

A new business, Carolyn’s Cut 
and Style Shop, has opened in 
Kewanna in the Kenmar Suds 
Station on North Logan Street. 
Carolyn has been a hair stylist 
for 10 years with seven years of 
experience at J.C. Penney as a 
stylist. Carolyn is the daughter of 
Floyd Hintz, Kewanna.

Services were held at 2 p.m. 
Saturday in the Temple Baptist 
Church, Muncie, for Zora L. 
Conner, 59, Muncie. She was the 
daughter of Charles and Ida
Mullins. She was married in 1949 
at Macy to Byron Conner, who 
survives.

Angela Kay Brown and Thomas 
Lee Smith were united in 
marriage Saturday, June 8, at the 
Grace United Methodist Church 
in Rochester. The bride is the 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Jerry L. 
Brown, Rt. 2, Kewanna. Mr. and 
Mrs. William L. Smith of 
Galveston are the parents of the 
groom.

3404 West - 450 North 
Rochester. IN 46975

and Mrs. Stephen Rude’s 30th 
wedding anniversary.

Meda Hoover and Lois Kumler 
attended the baptism of their 
great-grandson, Alec Carey, 
Sunday at the Walkerton United 
Methodist Church. Following the 
service they were guests of Mr. 
and Mrs. Chuck Carey and Alec 
in their home at Plymouth. Other 
guests were the baby’s 
grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. 
George Hoover of Rochester and 
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Carey of Knox.

Lauren Tufts of Lebanon, Ohio, 
was the guest of honor at a 
birthday party Monday evening 
in the home of Mr. and Mrs. Art 
Anderson. Others helping her 
celebrate the occasion were Mr. 
and Mrs. Steve Tufts and Leah of 
Lebanon, Ohio, Mr. and Mrs. Ray 
Weller, Mr. and Mrs. Doug 
Luhnow, Brad and Amber, 
Mildred McColley and Lois 
Kumler.

Caston students 
return to classes, 
August 17
The 2011-2012 school year be­

gins Wednesday, August 17 for 
all students, K-12, attending the 
Caston Corporation Schools. 
Classes for elementary students 
begin at 8:30 a.m. and end at 
3:17 p.m. Junior-senior high 
classes begin at 8:28 a.m. and 
end at 3:20 p.m.
All corporation buses will run 

on Wednesday, August 17. Driv­
ers plan their routes to arrive at 
school by 8:15 a.m.
Students enrolling in kinder­

garten must be five (5) years old 
and students enrolling in the first 
grade must be six (6) years old 
on or before August 1, 2011. 
Parents need to provide certifi­
cation from a physician that their 
child has been properly immu­
nized and they also need to pre­
sent a valid birth certificate if 
these have not previously been 
provided to the school. Effective 
July 1, 1999, the immunization 
list must also include hepatitis B.

Lunches will be served begin­
ning Wednesday, August 17. For 
students in grades K-6, the cost 
is $1.70 per meal; students in 
grades 7-12 will pay $1.85 per

Household Hazardous 
Waste Facility NOW OPEN 

Regular hours are 8 a.m.—3 p.m. Monday through Friday 
and 8 a.m.-noon the second Saturday of each month.

Bring in your old lawn, photography and pool 
chemicals; fertilizers and pesticides; paint products; 

household cleaners; vehicle fluids; glue and solvents; 
and many other products for proper disposal!

Look for these warning words: Toxic, 
flammable, corrosive, irritant, poison 

warning, danger and caution.

1452 Wentzel St., Rochester

574-223-4949

Products should be in original containers or you 
should be able to identify products. Please take care in 
transporting these household hazardous products.

meal. Adults will pay $2.50. 
Breakfast is served each morn­
ing for students who choose to 
participate. The cost is $1.25 per 
meal for students and $1.50 for 
adults. Each student will estab­
lish a renewable lunch account 
for meal fees. Meal fees may be 
credited to the student account 
weekly, monthly, six or nine 
week, semi-annual or annual 
payments. Some students may 
be eligible for free or reduced 
lunch fees. Applications for this 
assistance are mailed with 
schedules, book rent mailings or 
will be available in the book­
store.
Students attending special edu­

cation and vocational education 
(Century Career Center) will 
begin Monday, August 15. Be­
ginning Monday, August 15, 
special education students will 
be picked up at and returned to 
their homes by the special edu­
cation bus. They will be trans­
ported directly to Logansport to 
arrive there at approximately 8 
a.m. Century Career Center 
students will attend classes at 
Caston in the morning and will 
then be transported to Logans­
port after lunch. They will be 
transported back to Caston at 
approximately 3:15. Special Ed 
pre-school students will begin 
school at North Miami on Friday, 
August 19. Students attending 
school at North Miami will be 
picked up and returned to their 
homes by the special education 
pre-school bus. Fees for Century 
Career Center ana special edu­
cation students attending 
Logansport schools and special 
education pre-school students 
attending North Miami are pay­
able to the respective schools 
they attend.
The Family Education Rights 

and Privacy Act of 1974 restricts

Towne Home Furnishings
The Place to shop in yourhome town
Don & Mary Kay Towne
Owners

the release of most information 
about students and restricts the 
availability of student records. 
Only directory information may 
be made public with parental 
consent. Directory information 
includes student names, parent’s 
names, addresses and telephone 
numbers. If you do not want such 
information released, please 
request this by notifying the re­
spective principals. By Indiana 
statute, Armed Forces recruiting 
representatives are allowed ac­
cess to directory information.
Monday, August 15, is a Caston 

Professional Development day 
(no students). Monday is also the 
first day of school for students 
attending Logansport Century 
Career Center and Logansport 
Special Education classes. Tues­
day, August 16, is teacher orien­
tation day (no students) and 
Wednesday, August 17, is the 
first day of school for students 
attending Caston. Friday, August 
19, is the first day of school for 
Special Education Pre-school 
students attending school at 
North Miami.
Should the school corporation 

find it necessary to delay school 
or dismiss early, the official ra­
dio stations for notification are 
Rochester WROI 92.1, Logans­
port WSAL 102.3 or Logansport 
Hoosier Country 103.7.

If you have any questions or 
want additional information 
about the start of school, call Mr. 
Adam Strasser, high school prin­
cipal, at 574-857-3505; Mrs. 
Lucinda Douglass, elementary 
principal, at 574-857-3025; or 
Mr. Dan Foster, superintendent 
at 574-857-2035.

Recycling Dates

Thursday, Aug. 1 1
Thursday, Aug. 25

231 Apache Drive 
Rochester, IN 

46975

(574) 225-7632 (SOFA)
HOURS Mon.-Fri. 10:00am - 6:00pm 
Sat. 9:00am - 5:00pm Closed Sun.

www.townehomefurnishings.com

http://www.townehomefurnishings.com
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The last lap
Sunshine streams in the 

windows. Birds chirp and warble 
happy morning hellos to each 
other and anyone who will listen, 
although I am oblivious to their 
greetings. The alarm clock 
sounds and from somewhere 
outside the edges of my 
awareness I hear a young voice 
calling, “Mom!”
Morning comes too soon. On 

this day - like most - I am not 
ready. I roll over and cling to 
unconsciousness, fully 
immersing and indulging myself 
in the last lap of sleep.
The last lap, when morning tugs 

at you, but your brain is 
unwilling, your body lies heavy 
with resistance and you sink 
more fully into the mattress and 
further into rapid eye 
movement.
The most treasured moments of 

sleep come at the end of the 
night - or more accurately the 
start of morning - when the best 
dream is about to begin, your 
pillow is elevated in softness and 
the sheets have developed a 
new level of crispness.

I pull the blankets up over my 
shoulders and the weight and 
warmth surrounds me like a 
cloud as I turn ro savor the last 
lap.
The last lap - when you open 

one eye halfway to look at the 
clock and see you still have 10 
minutes. The duration seems 
expansive - much longer than it 
would if you were really awake - 
because time stretches beyond 
definition. Ten minutes unfolds 
like an hour, without a second 
wasted on anything but those 
glorious final moments of 
unconsciousness.
The last lap - the end of a long­

distance race - where it all 
comes to completion. Your legs

HANDSCHU 
CONSTRUCTION 
(574) 653-2422

Siding / Sollll / Windows 
Decks / Bathroom / Kitchen

Kewanna IN 
46939

At Farm Credit Services we deal in farm and rural home 
Ioans. FCS gives you many advantages you won’t find 
from traditional finance sources. We offer financing for 

land purchases, construction, leasing and crop 
insurance

Rochester Office
2180 Southway 31

P.O. Box 607
Rochester, IN 46975

1-800-508-9873 / 574-223-3518

Birthdays, anniversaries, congratulations or just 
because. Any reason is a good reason to celebrate 

with balloons and South Bend Chocolates!

Balloon bouquets 
for all occasions.

The South Bend 
CHOCOLATE 
COMPANY

Custom chocolate 
assortments available f

FAMILY PHARMACY

Rochester
(574) 223-2216

and Akron
(574) 893-4413

propel you forward toward the 
finish line. Morning sounds try to 
interrupt your run, but you 
round the bend again and again, 
wishing it could last forever.
The last lap - mesmerizing and 

languid - like the lapping of the 
waters on the shoreline. Fluid. 
Free. Filled with a calm and haze 
that distorts to make the world 
slightly out of locus. You sit on 
the sand, reaching your toes out 
to touch the cool water as it 
surges forward before retreating 
in the rhythm that is the tide.
The last lap - immersed in the 

water - face down, swimming 
the length of a pool. Reaching an 
arm up and then downward. 
First one, then the other. Stroke, 
breathe, stroke. Gliding smooth 
and weightless.
The last lap - climbing onto 

your grandmother’s lap as she 
rocks in her chair - maybe on 
the front porch, maybe in the 
front room. The memory is as 
fuzzy as her slippers. She wraps 
her arms around you in a soft 
embrace. She smells of the 
kitchen - an intermingling of 
coffee, soap and bacon grease - 
and you nuzzle in for the comfort 
of a hug only a grandma can 
give.
The last lap - a dog’s welcome 

tongue on your face - sloppy 
and slobbering, but pleasant 
somehow. Undeniably friendly. 
The licking, lapping pup’s 
actions tickle and you laugh in 
your sleep as you cascade 
toward consciousness. Down 
boy. That’s enough now. I’ll get 
your breakfast in a minute.
The last lap - those final 

moments when the first rays of 
sun slip in through the curtains 
and sleep feels not like a need, 
but an indulgence. When you 
want nothing more than to linger 
half an instant, to draw out this

last lap a little further, before the 
rigors of daylight and 
wakefulness can be denied no 
longer.
Jill Pertler, award-winning 

syndicated columnist and author 
of “The Do-It-Yourselfer’s Guide 
to Self-Syndication” is collecting 
fans on Facebook on her Slices 
of Life page. Email her 
at pertmn@qwest.net; or visit 
her website at http://marketing- 
by-desiqn.home.mchsi.com/.

######

Kewanna Fall Festival 
Sept. 23, 24 and 25
The 2011 Kewanna Fall Festival 

will be held September 23, 24 
and 25. The festival will feature a 
free circus, free carnival rides 
and free continuous enter­
tainment daily as well as food 
vendors, flea market and craft 
vendors, auction, parade, 
garden tractor pull, Chief 
Kewanna 5k run and 2-mile 
walk, Little Chiefs fun rim, mush 
ball tourney and more.

WEBBRX.COM

Cover crop field 
day
The Marshall and Fulton 

County Soil and Water 
Conservation District will 
host a cover crop field day 
September 15 at the 
Potawatomi Wildlife Park, 
Tippecanoe. Participants will 
learn how to build soil, 
reduce nutrient and chemical 
input, increase productivity 
and profitability, with the use 
of cover crops and crop 
rotation. The event will 
feature nationally recognized 
speakers, field demon­
strations and a light supper.
Those planning to attend 

should RSVP by September 9 
by calling Lois at the Fulton 
County SWCD, 574-223-3220, 
ext. 3 or Wanda at the 
Marshall County SWCD, 574- 
936-2024, Ext. 3.

Pre-School to open 
August 30
Former Kewanna resident Janet 

Yocum has announced that her 
Apple a Day Pre-School will 
open in Kewanna on August 30. 
The school will be in session 
Tuesdays, Wednesdays and 
Thursdays from 12:30 to 3 p.m. 
in the basement of the Kewanna- 
Union Township Public Library. 
Major school holidays will follow 
the Caston School Corporation 
schedule.
The pre-school still has one 

opening for a student 3 54 to 5 
years of age.
To enroll your child or for more 

information, call Mrs. Yocum at 
574-223-5387.

Send In Your News 
e-mail: jkgood@rtcol.com 

Fax: (574) 653-3418 
Ph.: (574) 653-2101

mailto:pertmn@qwest.net
http://marketing-by-desiqn.home.mchsi.com/
WEBBRX.COM
mailto:jkgood@rtcol.com
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ADVERTISING CLAIMS FOR 
AUGUST 15th, 2011 

Four County Counseling Center, 
150.00; Rochester Telephone Co., 
326.51.

Grand Total......................$476.51
Witness my hand and seal of the 

Board of Commissioners, Fulton 
County, Indiana on August Sth, 2011.

JUDITH A. REED 
Fulton County Auditor 

Pub. 8-11-2011

Notice To Taxpayers of Budget Estimates & Tax Levies

Notice To Taxpayers of Budget Estimates & Tax Levies 
Budget Estimate/ Kewanna-Union Twp. Public Library

BUDGET 
ESTIMATE 
$156,100 
$65,000 
$221,100

County council to meet 
The Fulton County Council will 

meet at 6:30 p.m. Tuesday, 
August 16, at the Fulton County 
Office Building, Rochester. The 
agenda will include various 
reports, additional appropriation 
requests, a non-binding review 
of budgets, minutes and old and 
new business.

Farm Service Agency 
Announces Changes to 
CRP to Assist Producers 
Impacted by Dry Summer 
Weather

Julia A. Wickard, State Executive 
Director of USDA’s Farm Service 
Agency (FSA) in Indiana announced 
that the Farm Service Agency (FSA) 
is modifying its Conservation 
Reserve Program (CRP) policy to 
help those affected by dry weather 
conditions. The policy change is 
designed to help livestock producers.

“Extreme weather conditions have 
been apparent across the country this 
spring and summer season. The 
Administration recognizes this and is 
working diligently to address these 
producer challenges with regards to 
policy requirements of CRP,” said 
Wickard.
FSA will allow producers 

nationwide to utilize harvested hay 
from CRP acres expiring September 
30, 2011 when those acres are being 
prepared for fall seeded crops. Prior 
to this modification, all mechanically 
harvested hay was required to be 
destroyed. This change enables 
livestock producers to feed the hay 
that is mechanically harvested to their 
own livestock or to sell or donate 
hay. Consistent with existing policy 
for managed or emergency haying 
and grazing of eligible CRP acres, 
rental payments will be reduced by 
25 percent for those utilizing this 
option.
Producers wishing to participate in 

emergency haying must first request 
permission from the FSA county 
office by indicating the acreage to be 
hayed and completing a CRP-1G 
Addendum.

“We are eager to do all we can in 
the face of these conditions across 
Indiana and the rest of the country,” 
said Wickard.
For further information about the 

Conservation Reserve Program and 
Emergency Haying and Grazing, 
producers are encouraged to visit 
their USDA Service Centers or go 
online to www.fsa.usda.gov, then 
search under Conservation Programs 
and Disaster Assistance.

NIPSCO TO OFFER 
NEW ELECTRIC
SAVINGS PROGRAMS
Programs to help electric 
customers save energy, 
manage monthly bills
Northern Indiana Public Service 

Company (NIPSCO) received 
approval from the Indiana Utility

Regulatory Commission (IURC) 
to expand its offering of energy 
efficiency programs designed to 
help electric customers save 
energy and manage their 
energy usage.
“Our current energy savings 

programs have successfully 
helped NIPSCO customers lower 
their energy bills, and we are 
excited to provide new ways for 
our customers to become even 
more energy efficient,” said Karl 
Stanley, Vice President of 
Commercial Operations for 
NIPSCO. “These programs 
provide an important benefit to 
NIPSCO, its customers and our 
environment by slowing the 
need for future generation 
resources, providing simple 
options for customers to manage 
energy use and helping NIPSCO 
maintain the strong energy 
infrastructure needed to support 
northern Indiana’s long-term 
economic growth.”
In addition to reducing the 

carbon footprint of NIPSCO and 
its customers, these programs 
support NIPSCO’s efforts to 
reach statewide energy 
efficiency goals of 2 percent by 
2019.
All NIPSCO electric customers 

will be able to take advantage of 
and benefit from the new 
programs. The company has 
already rolled out some of the 
programs to help customers get 
a jump on energy savings, 
including:
• Instant Savings on

Compact Fluorescent 
Light Bulbs (CFLs): 
Through a partnership with 
several local retailers, 
NIPSCO offers instant 
discounts when customers 
purchase select CFL
lighting. No coupons or 
forms are needed. Simply 
visit a participating retailer 
and receive instant savings 
up to 90 percent off normal 
retail prices.

• Appliance Recycling: 
NIPSCO customers can 
receive $35 for their old, 
inefficient refrigerators and 
freezers and NIPSCO will 
haul them away for free to 
be dismantled and recycled 
in an environmentally 
responsible way. Removal

WANTED - 4x4 work truck to 
fix up for myself. Any age, any 
condition, running or not. 
International Harvester, Jeep, 
Chevy, Dodge, Ford, etc. Pick­
up, Blazer, Bronco, Suburban, 
Scout, Travel All, etc. 574-896- 
3061.
7-28 to 9-15p

Sales & Service

AGRICULTURE
NEW HOLLAND ROCHESTER, INC. 

1260 E 100 S. Rochester, IN 46975

New Holland - 
Grasshopper - Hiniker 

Dealer
We Can Fill Your Farm 

Equipment Needs!!
. PARTS

• SALES
• SERVICE

Junction U.S. 31 and 25 
ROCHESTER, IN 46975 

PH.: (574) 223-2714 
1-800-327-5936

of the old appliance can also 
save up to $100 per year in 
energy costs. The program 
has already recycled 
approximately 2,500 
refrigerators and freezers.

• Commercial & Industrial 
Custom Incentives: An 
electric program designed 
to offer financial incentives 
to qualifying large 
commercial, industrial, non­
profit, educational,
governmental and
institutional customers for 
the completion of cost- 
effective energy projects 
involving the installation of 
new, high-efficiency 
equipment or systems.

• Direct Installation
Program: NIPSCO will
combine its current efforts 
with local property 
managers and landlords of 
apartment complexes and 
multi-family buildings to 
install natural gas energy 
efficiency measures, to 
include electric efficiency 
improvements.

The additional new programs 
will be introduced in the coming 
months and will include a variety 
of options, such as:
• Air conditioning cycling

program
• Expanded home

weatherization for low- 
income customers

• Builder and developer 
incentives for new
construction of energy­
efficient homes

• Energy efficiency programs 
for schools

• Expanded elementary 
education program

• Commercial and industrial 
rebates for purchasing 
select energy efficient 
electric equipment

• Expanded energy efficiency 
program with local property 
managers and landlords of 
apartment complexes and 
multi-family buildings

Subscribe To 
The Observer

FOR SALE - New Shipment 
of PECANS. $7.25 for a 1-lb. 
Bag. Available at The Ob­
server Office, Kewanna, or by 
calling Beth Weller, (574) 653- 
2173; or Karen Good, (574) 
653-2777.

########

FOR RENT

Station House 
APARTMENTS....

KEWANNA, INDIANA

Spacious one bedroom and effi­
ciency apartments. Private exterior 
entry; refrigerator; range; on-site 
laundry facilities; some utilities 
included. Country setting; plenty 
of off-street parking. Rent based 
on 30% of adjusted income; in­
come guidelines apply - Elderly 
(62 and older). Disabled, Handi­
capped Housing; Rental Assistance 
Available. For more information 
Call Lucille Bowlan at (765) 669- 
1308 or Kathy Richards Manage­
ment at 1-888-576-6468.

Equal Housing Opportunities 
Now Taking Applications

http://www.fsa.usda.gov
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Town & Country 
CHATTER...

By: Julie Brown Ph.: (574) 653-2451

Shelby Bohac and Eli spent 
a delightful day with Shelby’s 
grandmother, Barb LaFol- 
lette, Monday, Aug. 1. They 
did some shopping in 
Plymouth and Mishawaka and 
dined at the Olive Garden 
restaurant.

Tom and Barb LaFollette 
made their annual school 
shopping trip with their 
grandchildren Tuesday, Aug. 
2. Accompanying them this 
year to Mishawaka were Nick 
Bohac of Rochester and 
Rebecca, Elizabeth and 
Thomas LaFollette of LaPorte. 
They bought a lot of school 
clothes and supplies early in 
the day. After the “work” was 
finished, it was off to Chuck 
E. Cheese’s for pizza and 
games and a stop on the way 
home for ice cream.

Tim Cogdill of Macy visited 
with his mother, Ruth Cogdill, 
Wednesday, Aug. 3. They 
drove to the IOOF cemetery 
to pay their respects to Ruth’s 
son, Mark Cogdill, who 
passed away Aug. 2, 1998. 
While at the cemetery, they 
talked with Ron Miller, son of 
the late Helen Miller. The 
three recalled the good old 
days when Ron taught school 
at Kewanna. (During her 
senior year at Kewanna in 
1969, Ruth's daughter, Jane, 
was one of Ron’s students.) It 
was a nice day of 
remembering and remi­
niscing.

Leonard and Nancy Evers 
were in Rochester 
Wednesday. They enjoyed a 
visit as luncheon guests of 
their daughter, Janet Yocum.

0. M. G. ! 
Dici Wyatt

Turns “60” On 
August 16th!! 

‘HAPPY BIRTHDAY’
Love, Mick & Mark

Pauline Scales was in 
Fulton Friday, Aug. 5. She 
met her daughter, Phyllis 
Koontz of Rochester, at the 
Feed Bag restaurant. They 
enjoyed a visit over the meal. 
Afterward, Pauline got carry­
outs for her husband, Don.

Florence Hogan enjoyed 
visits from her grand­
daughters and their families 
Friday. The first to arrive 
were Jaime Smith and 
Madison of Monticello. In the 
evening, Wendy and 
Jonathan Shock, Haley and 
Bella, stopped by for a chat. 
It was a wonderful day and 
everyone was able to catch 
up on all the family news.

Beth and Ray Weller had 
weekend visitors. Arriving 
Friday for a five- day visit 
were their daughters, Beth 
Ann Deckard and Linda Tufts 
of Lebanon, Ohio.

Renee Colley had a busy 
day Saturday, Aug. 6. 
Arriving early in the day to 
accompany her to the Lake 
Bruce residents’ picnic was 
Dick Fedorchak. In the 
afternoon, her friends, Steve 
and Shelby Satk, Elizabeth 
and Michael, of Rockton, 
arrived for a weekend visit.

Barb and Tom LaFollette 
traveled to Dunfee Saturday. 
They enjoyed walking 
through the general store 
“Plum Tickled” and looking 
at the variety of goods 
offered. Afterward, they

CAR-SUV-CROSSOVER
08 BUICK LaCROSSE CXL 6 pass, heated leather, alum wheels, OnStar, XM, 35,000 miles $18995 
06 BUICK LaCROSSE CX 6 pass, 3800 V6, pwr seat, wind, remote locks, OnStar, 48,000mi $12995
06 CHEVY IMPALA LIZ 3.9 V6, heated leather buckets, sunroof, spoiler, alum wheels,88k $10995 
05 PONTIAC GRAND AM SE4drV6, cloth buckets, pwrwin/locks, CD, alum wheels, 71k $7995
09 CHEVY TRAVERSE LIZ 7pass, leather, sunroof, nav, rear camera, 20” wheel 26k mi $30995
05 CHEVY TAHOE Z714X4 Leather, navigation, DVD, sunroof, 20” wheels, tri pkg, 71k mi $18995
08 CHEVY SUBURBAN 2500 6.0V8, pwr heated leather, Nav, DVD, sunroof, trlr pk, 37kmi $34995
05 CHEVY SUBURBAN Z71 5.3V8 pwr heated leather, 7 pass, DVD, sunroof, trlr pkg,92k $17995
04 CHEVY SUBURBAN LS 5.3 V8, 4X4 8 pass cloth seats. Auto AC, trailer pkg, 130,000 mi $10995
04 CHEVY TRAILBLAZER LT 4X4, 4.2 6cyl, pwr cloth seat, alum wheels, OnStar, 84k mi $10995
08 CHEVY UPLANDER LS Extended Van, 7 pass, 3.9 V6, pwr w/l, remote, CD, 46k mi $13995

TRUCKS
08 CHEVY SILVERADO LT Z71 Reg Cab 4X4, short bed, 4.8 V8, pwr w/l, CD, tri pkg, 32k $21995
06 CHEVY SILVERADO LT 2500 HD Ext Cab 4X4 trailer pkg, matching topper, V plow46k $21995
05 CHEVY SILVERADO Z71 Crew Cab 4X4 pwr seat, wind, locks, CD, alum whls, 72k mi $18995
05 CHEVY SILVERADO Z71 Crew Cab 4X4 pwr leather seat, CD chngr, trlr pkg, 73k mi $18995
04 CHEVY SILVERADO LS Ext Cab 2WD, 5.3V8, pwr w/l, remote, CD, trlr pkg, 63k mi $13995
04 CHEVY COLORADO LS Z71 2WD Crew Cab 15, pwr w/l, remote, CD, tri pkg, 80,000 mi $11995

headed for Syracuse and 
lunch at The Frog restaurant. 
They enjoyed sitting outside 
and watching several ducks 
swim along the lake edge 
and the paddleboat traveling 
on the lake.

Barb and Jon Gast had a 
few callers Saturday evening. 
Coming over for a pleasant 
chat were their daughter, 
Cora Lynn Clemans, and 
their granddaughter and 
great- grandson, Kim Jenkins 
and Brendan.

Beth Weller, Beth Ann 
Deckard and Linda Tufts 
were in Rochester Sunday 
afternoon, Aug. 7. They met 
Beth’s sister, Mildred 
McColley, and their nieces, 
Patricia Hoover of Rochester 
and Joyce Luhnow, for lunch 
at the Streamliner restaurant. 
They enjoyed a wonderful 
visit and a lot of catching up 
during the meal.

Julie Brown had a fun time 
Sunday afternoon. She 
attended a party held in 
honor of one of her 
“munchkins,” Caleb Field. 
The occasion was in 
celebration of his 5th birthday 
and hosted by his parents 
and brother, Candy and 
Justin Field, Coy and Carter.

Renee Colley and Steve 
and Shelby Satk, Elizabeth 
and Michael, enjoyed taking 
a break from the heat Sunday 
with a trip to the swimming 
hole.

Tom and Barb LaFollette 
and their son and 
grandchildren, Chris LaFol­
lette, Thomas and Elizabeth, 
enjoyed going to a movie 
Sunday afternoon. They had a

wonderful time watching 
“Cowboys VS Aliens” 
together.

Those persons who will be 
having birthdays next week 
(so please remember to give 
them your best regards) are: 
Cameron Straub, Aug. 14; Jim 
Brown, Megan Klinefelter, 
Traci Leininger, Christopher 
Smith and David Whiteman, 
Aug. 15; Anna Armstrong, Jeff 
Hott, Jacob Howdeshell, 
Anthony McFarland and Dici 
Wyatt, Aug. 16; Florence 
Bauman, Michael Coers and 
Marcia Johnston, Aug. 17; 
Greg Corbett, Maddox Grisel 
and Ruth Talbott, Aug. 18; 
Jaki Bauman, Russell Carr, 
Kristin Hawkey, Benjamin 
Johnston, Kyle Justice, Barb 
LaFollette, Kelly Plantz and 
Andriana Smith, Aug. 19; and 
Joe Cunningham, Richard 
Green, Karl Kiesel, Katherine

912 S. Cicott St., Logansport, in 46947 
For Tickets Contact: Norman Ray (765) 863-6537

David Love (765) 551-3874 
Larry Hadyen (574) 398-2464 

MAIN EVENT/ 170 lb. Title Fight 
ELGIN INGLE vs JOSH CRAIG

:-: LOCAL FIGHTERS :-:
Matt Schlepinbach

Mike Dembrowski 
Zach Bowsher 

Reece Steppier
Jessica Hoff 

Crystal Helderman
$20 General Admission 

$30 Table Seating

Kiesel and Haley Smith, Aug. 
20.

There are six couples who 
will be celebrating their 
wedding anniversaries next 
week: Mr. and Mrs. Jerrod 
Shelton, Aug. 14; Mr. and 
Mrs. Greg Agnew, Aug. 18; 
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Douglass, 
Aug. 19; and Mr. and Mrs. 
Bryan Curry, Mr. and Mrs. 
James Downhour II and Mr. 
and Mrs. Rick Enyart, Aug. 
20.

Notice To 
Subscribers

PLEASE notify The Observer office 
whenever you have a change of ad­
dress. New addresses may be sent to 
The Observer, P.O. Box 307, Kewanna, 
IN 46939; or, telephoned to (574) 
653-2101.

Tommy Cohn 
Bryan Titus 
Brandon Conner 
Bryan Forker 
Cody Hileman 
Kerri Martin


